Boulware Springs Charter School
Governing Board Informational Meeting 
Regular Meeting was held at: 
Boulware Springs Charter School
1303 NE 23rd Ave., Gainesville, FL
Monday, September 18, 2017
5:30 p.m.
Notification to the public via school’s website
MINUTES
I. SESSION: 5:35 p.m. 
A. Attendees 
Board Members: Audrey Sommer, Bryan Williams, Steve Bradford, Dennis Kramer, Char Saintilus
Others: Kay Abbitt, Megan Lane, Cecile Wicks, Prudence Genlot, Joshua Taft
B. Action Items
I. Approval of August 28th Board Meeting Minutes
Dennis Kramer moved to approve the minutes, Steve Bradford seconded the motion and the motion was unanimously approved. 
II. Discussion/Motion to Approve Expenses/Payments (if + $3,000)
There were no expenses over $3,000. 
III.   Vote on Final Conflict of Interest Policy Manual
Dennis Kramer motioned to approve the final Conflict of Interest policy manual. Steve Bradford seconded the motion and the motion was unanimously approved.
 IV.   Approval of Revised Budget from Audit
The audit found that the school financed a mortgage to purchase modular buildings; however, the new loan did not include language to indemnify the state and local school district as required by Section 1002.33(14), Florida Statues. Another finding was that Boulware was paying tax on the Cox Communications account, when an exemption could be applied. Megan Lane has contacted Cox and the issue is rectified. The last finding was that the review of all monthly cash disbursements was not performed on a timely basis in the last quarter of the school’s fiscal year. Cecile will perform the review every month before the 10th of the month.

Audrey Sommer moved to approve the revised budget, Steve Bradford seconded the motion and the motion was unanimously approved.
C. Items for Discussion Only (No Action) 
I. Update on Teachers/Student Enrollment

There are currently 168 students enrolled. Two new students started today. Angelica Toole, the third grade Language Arts teacher, resigned. Her last day is September 22nd. 
II. Update on Financials
Prudence Genlot informed the board of the school’s financials and provided copies of the school’s variance report. Prudence will email variance reports to board members before board meetings for board members to review.
III. Unfinished/New Business
Bryan inquired about makeup days from the hurricane. Three days will need to be made up and teacher workdays will possibly be used. Kay informed the board that Boulware was chosen as part of a fresh fruits and vegetables program. After our break, students will either receive a fresh fruit or vegetable per day. 
II. ADJOURNMENT:  6:18 p.m.
The next three board meetings are scheduled for 5:30 p.m., Monday, October 30th, and December 4th and January 22nd.
Respectfully Submitted:
________________________________________ 

_________________________
                    Bryan Williams, Interim Vice Chair                                             Date            
Approved by Governing Board: ________________________





          Date
